HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held at the Hathersage Memorial Hall,
at 7.30 p.m. on 3rd May 2016.
	Councillors Present:
	Bill Gordon; Bill Hanley; Bridget Hanley; Kat Love; Peter Mander ; Jane Marsden; Rosie Olle; Heather Rodgers; James Shuttleworth; Jennifer Wedgwood and Pauline Whitney.

	Also In attendance:
	Chris Cave (RFO); Allyson Jones (Clerk); Chris Wilkinson (Assistant Clerk); Stuart Turner (for co-option); Chris Winfield to speak regarding the H4H development.

	001/16
	
	Cllr. Peter Mander was elected Chair and signed the declaration of acceptance of office.

	002/16
	
	Cllr. Jane Marsden was elected Vice Chair and signed the declaration of acceptance of office.

	003/16
	
	Apologies for absence were received from County Cllr. Judith Twigg, District Cllr. Jean Monks and PCSO Anthony Boswell. 

	004/16
	
	Stuart Turner was formally co-opted as a member of Hathersage Parish Council and signed a declaration of acceptance of office. 

	005/16
	
	There was no variation in order of business.

	006/16
	
	There were no declarations of interest.

	007/16
	
	Public Participation

	007/16
	a)
	Chris Winfield advised that the Planning Application for the village centre development was going through consultation to 30th May with the decision date 8th June.
The Clerk will write to PDNPA in support of the application and give details of the public consultation which had 74 responses in favour of the development and only 2 against. (done)

It was approved that Simon Cowling be formally appointed as CDM (responsible for H&S) as he has had involvement as CDM co-ordinator and Planning Supervisor and an ongoing understanding of the project.  His fee will be £250 + VAT.

It was agreed in principle to pay a maximum of £3,000 fees for QS. This is required urgently to enable the cost of the project to be established in order to obtain evidence in support of PWLB application. The proposal to be an agenda item for the June meeting to be formally ratified at that meeting.
H4H will carry out a ‘short, sharp sponsorship campaign’ to encourage local individuals and businesses to sponsor various elements of the development.
An item regarding the H4H plans to include the date of the PWLB consultation meeting will be included in the Gala Programme (to be drafted by Chris Winfield.)

Chris Winfield left the meeting after this item.

	007/16
	b)
	County Councillor Judith Twigg’s report had been presented as part of an Annual Report at the Annual Meeting which preceded the May HPC (this) meeting.

	007/16
	c)
	District Councillor Jean Monks had reported on various matters by email which had been circulated to Councillors prior to the meeting. 
She hadn’t yet made any headway regarding the extension to the burial ground - still pursuing.

There is a new consultation on the Bus services from DCC.

The Draft Local Plan for housing has been published and a 6 week consultation period began April 7th. This is the area out of the PDNPA. Apart from facilitating Affordable Housing, DDDC doesn't have any planning authority in our area.

Residents should have received 52 caddy liners and any other bags they normally use. Anyone missed, please report before the end of June. Otherwise it will be too late for replacement.

The Network Rail Enquiry starts May 10.

At the recent DDD Council meeting there was a presentation from Waterloo Housing Association who have merged with Dales Housing.

8 Syrian families are to be housed in DD and DDDC has donated £5000 towards assistance for refugees.

	007/16
	d)
	There was no Police Report.  

	008/16
	
	Local Government Act 2000 –The Clerk reminded Councillors to check and confirm their Register of Members’ Interests is accurate and up to date. 

	009/16
	
	Review of Delegation Arrangements to Committees, external bodies and village groups.  It was agreed that Kat Love will come off the Transport Committee (although remain available as sub if needed), Bill Hanley will join the Planning Committee, and Stuart Turner will join the Swimming Pool Committee and Transport Committee. All other arrangements will remain as at present.
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	010/16
	
	The minutes of the meeting of 5th April 2016 had been circulated were unanimously approved and signed by the Chairman.

	011/16
	
	Financial Matters – RFO’s Report.

	011/16
	.1
	The RFO had circulated the Financial Reports which were received.

	011/16
	.2
	Accounts for payment, previously circulated, totalling £29,129.12 inclusive of VAT of £2,078.17 which had been scrutinised by Cllrs Gordon and Rodgers were approved. 

	011/16
	.3
	Accounts for the period to 3rd May 2016 as previously circulated, were accepted.

	011/16
	.4
	Councillors Mander and Rodgers were authorised to scrutinise payments and sign cheques on 7th June 2016.  The clerk was asked to send a reminder.

	011/16
	.5
	The current gas contract expires 31 July. The new contract is 2 years from 1 August. Price 1.931p per kWh = daily standing charge of £4.78. The market was researched by brokers for the best deal. Brokers recommend HPC accepting the contract now as gas prices are starting to rise. It was unanimously agreed that the RFO should sign up for the new contract. 

	011/16
	.6
	DDDC are holding £25k for pool capital expenditure, and we have some reserves to pay for essential works on the solarium. The RFO advises that the Finance Committee/SPC should meet and agree a plan with a view to a meeting with DDDC to get clarity on their funding plans for the future. It is essential that the work on the solarium is done.

	011/16
	.7
	It was discussed if we should seek advice from Wosskow Brown regarding the query on Dales Housing constraints on building on the land transferred from them to HPC ownership. There was no decision to pursue this at the present time.

	011/16
	.8
	It was noted that an invoice had been received from PCSO Anthony Boswell for the £460 contribution to the costs of CCTV in the village.

	011/16
	.9
	PCSO Anthony Boswell’s request for HPC to consider funding a shared speed radar device for a community speed watch initiative was referred to the Transport Committee.

	011/16
	.7
	Pool café lease. It was agreed to increase the lease,  range agreed, and future inflation linked. Councillors Jackson and Mander to meet with Kevin Smith the café manager. This is to be ratified at the June meeting.

	
	
	(Business was suspended to deal with KGF agenda, then resumed)

	012/16
	
	Swimming Pool Committee

	012/16
	.1
	The minutes of the Swimming Pool Committee meeting of 12th April 2016 were received. See SPC minutes for details. Cllr Jackson reported on some key issues.

	012/16
	.2
	After some discussion the purchase of lockers was approved.

	012/16
	.3
	The energy audit had shown that the pool is already very efficient, with recommendations to be considered by SPC.

	012/16
	.4
	The SPC is researching a photovoltaic roof to create an energy supply. A quote of £38k has been received from Polysolar for an installation which would fit in with the 1930’s look. This is extremely specialised with very few companies able to provide or quote for this service.
Members of SPC are arranging to visit an existing installation of the product, to ensure they understand all the implications.

	012/16
	.5
	There had been an incident at the solarium last week where a window had been broken with a risk of injury. The Assistant Clerk will check that this has been properly reported in the Accident Book.

	
	
	Recreation Committee

	013/16
	.1
	The minutes of the Recreation Committee meeting of 19th April 2016 were received. See RC minutes for details. Cllr Marsden reported on key issues. 

	013/16
	.2
	Committee Members were considering a polymeric MUGA surface, having been recommended this by a school in the Alfreton area with a new installation. 

	013/16
	.3
	Sports England have rejected the MUGA grant application.

	013/16
	.4
	Fundraising event – the Millstone Grit function at The Memorial Hall 7.00pm on 23rd April was very successful raising £5k. Thanks were due to Patrick Cook and Jonathan Wilson for the organisation.
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	013/16
	.5
	A new bench had been donated by Diane Stevens on behalf of her recently deceased mother, a former visitor to Hathersage, and a location in the Playing Field agreed. 

	013/16
	.6
	The Recreation Committee is considering having artificial grass laid in the goal area and around the skate park. 

	014/16
	
	Planning Committee 



	014/16
	.1
	The Planning Committee had met on 5th April and 21st April 2016. The minutes had been circulated and were received. There was no other business to report.

	015/16
	
	Amenities Committee

	015/16
	.1
	There had been a joint H4H and Amenities Committee meeting 24th April 2016.  The minutes had been circulated and were received. 

	015/16
	.2
	The Planning Application had been submitted and validated.

	015/16
	.3
	A 50% reduction in application fees had been applied as it is a Parish Council planning application. 

	015/16
	.4
	Parish Room Windows. Cllr Mander will contact Sue Adams of Peak Park for advice regarding replacing the Parish Room windows. 

	015/16
	.5
	Planters had been donated for use in the new area.

	016/16
	
	Transport Committee

	016/16
	.1
	The Transport Committee had not met since the April HPC meeting. The next meeting is TBA  

	016/16
	.2
	The written submission to the Network Rail Inquiry had been sent and acknowledged.

	017/16
	
	Website Working Group. 

	
	
	The Clerk has contacted Pigeon Tech to confirm that we have ended the relationship and are no longer using their web hosting services.

	018/16
	
	Burial Committee. 

	018/16
	.1
	Extra land - this is now being taken up by District Cllr Jean Monks who had nothing to report.

	018/16
	.2
	The order for a new bin and arrangements for the Village Caretaker to fix it are in hand.

	019/16
	
	Clerk’s report/correspondence

	019/16
	.1
	Councillor vacancy.  Following Stuart Turner’s co-option this evening, notices of the further casual vacancy will be posted.

	020/16
	
	Village Matters

	020/16
	.1
	A contribution of £60 towards flower trough planting outside the Parish Rooms was agreed.

	020/16
	.2
	Village Notice Boards to be taken to the Amenities/H4H meeting as a new Notice Board will be a feature of the development.

	020/16
	.3
	The Parish Room windows are being dealt with by Cllrs Mander and Rodgers. Nothing to report at this time.

	020/16
	.4
	Chamber of Commerce – an item to be included in the new Parish Council magazine inviting interested parties to contact the Clerk with a view to arranging an initial meeting. The Clerk will communicate with Sheffield and Bakewell CoC to invite representatives and include the original mailing list. The Clerk to enquire if Cllr Twigg has any funding available.

	020/16
	.5
	Litter in the laybys on Sheffield Road and Castleton Road is becoming an environmental issue. The Clerk to notify DDDC and the Environment Agency.

	021/16
	
	The Memorial Hall Management Committee

	021/16
	.1
	 The MHMC had met on 5th April 2016. Minutes had been circulated and were received.

	021/16
	.2
	There is a problem recycling waste from events at the hall now that the car park recycling facility has been removed. The Clerk will notify District Councillor Jean Monks.

	022/16
	
	DALC Circulars up to 07; 2016 and other relevant material had been circulated. 

	023/16
	
	The next meeting will be at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 7th June 2016 in the Memorial Hall. 

	024/16
	
	Items for the June 2016 agenda –  MUGA

	
	
	The meeting closed at 21.28 pm.
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